Village of Wolverine
5714 West Main Street
Wolverine Village Council
Regular Meeting Minutes
October 10, 2022

Call to Order: President Ralph Ochs called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.
Members Present: President Ralph Ochs; Council members: Rick Johnston, Anne Ford, Tansy Sloan, Rhonda Ford, and Tal Babcock; Treasurer: Laurie Holden and Clerk Susan Beitel.
Absent: Council member: Dennis Holden 
Guests: Charlie Koehler
Adopt/Amend Agenda: Motion to adopt agenda made by Rhonda Ford, supported by Rick Johnston, the verbal vote was unanimous, motion carried.
Clerk Minutes: It was noted that the motion on the clerks’ September minutes was supported by Rick Johnston, not Rhonda Ford. Motion to adopt minutes with correction made by Tal Babcock, supported by Anne Ford, the verbal vote was unanimous, motion carried.
Correspondence: There was no correspondence to report this month.
Treasurer’s Report: Motion to adopt treasurers report made by Anne Ford, supported by Rick Johnston, the verbal vote was unanimous, motion carried.
Financial Report: Motion to adopt the financial report made by Tansy Sloan, supported by Rhonda Ford, the roll call vote was unanimous, motion carried.
Payment of Bills: Motion to approve the payment of bills made by Tansy Sloan, supported by Anne Ford, the verbal vote was unanimous, motion carried. 
Presidents Report: 
· Camping finished strong this season and with the cold weather predicted we will be closing the campground just ahead of thanksgiving. 
· Progress was made on painting the roofs all one uniform color until the weather changed on us. 
· Rink area has been outlined in the South park and plans move forward to have the ice rink functional this season as soon as possible.
· EVIP report due end of November and expect to have that turned in ahead of the holiday weekend.
· All the new road signs ordered have arrived and been put in place.
· The employees have been busy patching roads in preparation for the winter season, please be aware of them and give them room.
Old Business: 
· Ralph brought up the topic of the radar speed detectors and after discussion a motion was made by Tal Babcock, with support by Tansy Sloan to approve Ralphs request to purchase two for the village, vote was unanimous. 
· Update on the Kubota tractor is that the work is complete and the engine is back and being installed and should be ready for the winter season.

New Business:
· Ralph informed council that last year’s plow truck driver would be unavailable this season and we are looking for a replacement driver which requires a CDL. Ralph plans to post notice of vacancy in certain locations locally now that the Resorter is now closed. 
· Ralph asked council for a motion to approve the winter maintenance contract with Cheboygan County and pay the invoice. Tansy Sloan made a motion to approve and Tal Babcock supported the motion. A verbal vote was unanimous. 
Adjournment: Rick Johnston motioned to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 pm and the meeting was adjourned.
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